
NOTE TO THE FILE 
 

 
 
Date: Nov. 17, 2022 
By: The Office of the Deputy Commissioner for Trademark Examination Policy 

NOTE:            

On April 20, 2022, the USPTO issued an order in which Jonathan G. Morton was suspended from 
practicing before the USPTO. A copy of the order is available at 
https://foiadocuments.uspto.gov/oed/Morton-Final-Order-D2022-07.pdf.   
  
In accordance with this order, any attorney or correspondence information, including email 
addresses, associated with the suspended  party has been removed from the trademark record. See 
TMEP §608.02. All future correspondence will be sent to the correspondence address now of 
record, until otherwise updated in accordance with trademark rules.  
 


